
#GE2017  Election  campaigning
put on hold
In the wake of the attack in Manchester in which 22 people are
now known to have died all political campaigning across the UK
will stop for today.

Scotland’s First Minister Nicola Sturgeon said: “My thoughts
are with the victims, their families and all those who have
been affected by this barbaric attack in Manchester.

“The Scottish Government is working with Police Scotland and
the UK Government to ensure that we have a full understanding
of the developing situation.  I will convene a meeting of the
Scottish  Government’s  Resilience  Committee  this  morning  to
receive  an  update  and  to  consider  any  implications  for
Scotland.”

The SNP has postponed its manifesto launch due to be held in
Edinburgh this morning.

Following  the  devastating  events  in  Manchester  Scottish
Labour is suspending all campaigning today.

— Scottish Labour (@scottishlabour) May 23, 2017

Scottish Liberal Democrat leader Willie Rennie said: “I am
horrified by the deaths and injuries in Manchester.

“My deepest sympathies are with the victims, and with families
who have lost loved ones, as well as those desperately waiting
for news.

“As a sign of respect, all General Election campaigning has
been suspended.”

https://theedinburghreporter.co.uk/2017/05/ge2017-election-campaigning-put-on-hold/
https://theedinburghreporter.co.uk/2017/05/ge2017-election-campaigning-put-on-hold/
https://twitter.com/scottishlabour/status/866898267770150915


In  Manchester  Chief  Constable  Ian  Hopkins  of  Greater
Manchester  Police  said:  “This  has  been  the  most  horrific
incident we have had to face in Greater Manchester and one
that we all hoped we would never see.

“Families and many young people were out to enjoy a concert at
the Manchester Arena and have lost their lives. Our thoughts
are with those 22 victims that we now know have died, the 59
people who have been injured and their loved ones. We continue
to do all we can to support them. They are being treated at
eight hospitals across Greater Manchester.

“This is a fast-moving investigation and we have significant
resources deployed to both the investigation and the visible
patrols that people will see across Greater Manchester as they
wake up to news of the events last night. This will include
armed officers as people would expect. More than 400 officers
have been involved in this operation during the night.

“To remind you, we were called at 10.33pm to reports of an
explosion at the Manchester Arena at the conclusion of an
Ariana  Grande  concert.  More  than  240  calls  came  in  and
emergency  services  were  very  quickly  on  scene.  Emergency
numbers have been established for anyone who is concerned for
loved ones who may not have returned home 0161 856 9400 or
0161 856 9900.

“We have been treating this as a terrorist incident and we
believe, at this stage, the attack last night was conducted by
one man. The priority is to establish whether he was acting
alone or as part of a network.

“The attacker, I can confirm, died at the arena. We believe
the attacker was carrying an improvised explosive device which
he detonated causing this atrocity.

“We would ask people not to speculate on his details or to
share names. There is a complex and wide ranging investigation
underway.



“Our priority is to work with the National Counter Terrorist
Policing Network and UK intelligence services to establish
more details about the individual who carried out this attack.

“We have received tremendous support from across the police
services and partner agencies throughout the night.

“We  regularly  carry  out  exercises  to  test  our  ability  to
respond to such incidents and this has ensured a very swift
response from local and national agencies. I want to thank all
those members of the emergency services and other agencies who
have worked tirelessly through the night in very difficult
circumstances. Their response has been outstanding.

“There remains a large cordon in place around Manchester Arena
and Victoria Train Station which will be in place for some
time. The station will remain closed while a detailed forensic
search is underway. People should plan their route to work and
follow Transport for Greater Manchester for updates on social
media.

“Terrorists attempt to disrupt our lives and create distrust
and fear in communities. We have a long history in Greater
Manchester of communities standing together during difficult
times. In the coming days we will be working closely with
community leaders to address any issues.

“It is important that we all continue to remain vigilant, but
also to go about our daily lives. We would ask people to be
alert and report any suspicious activity to police on the
Anti-Terrorist Hotline 0800 789321 or dialling 999.

“As people are waking up to this tragic news on what is a sad
day  for  Greater  Manchester,  the  officers  and  staff  from
Greater Manchester Police and the other emergency services
will continue to do all they can to help get us through the
difficult days ahead.”

If you have any images or footage from last night that you



believe  can  assist  us  then  upload  them  to
Ukpoliceimageappeal.co.uk  or  Ukpoliceimageappeal.com

http://www.Ukpoliceimageappeal.co.uk
http://www.Ukpoliceimageappeal.com

